
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 03 of 2016 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/ 299/81 Vol XII 
 

Date: 08 January 2016 
 
 
 

Chart Correction 
 

 
Reference is made to BA Chart 177 – Valletta Harbours. 
 
 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta informs mariners that the Special 
Mark Buoy (Conical) Flashing Yellow off “Il-Ponta ta’ San Giljan” (St. Julian’s Point) in 
position: 
 
 

Latitude (N)    Longitude (E) 
 
  35º 55’.228    14º 29’.927 
 
 
Is now removed and will be placed back in May. The buoy will be removed again in 
October. 
 
 
In view of the above, change text “Fl.Y” close to the above position to “Fl.Y (Seasonal)” 
 
Mariners are to note that the request for wide berth of 100m from the above position still 
remains in place all through the year. 
 
 
 
Chart Affected: BA Chart 177, 2538, 2537, 194 
 
 
 
Position is in WGS 84 Datum. 
 
 
 
 


